PUBLIC NOTICE

Notice of Upcoming Construction

Manitoba Transportation and Infrastructure is planning to modify the St. Norbert Dam
due to fish mortalities noted at the Structure. This work is being performed under order
of Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFQO). Construction is scheduled to begin in the fall
or early winter of 2022.

As part of this work we will be installing a new concrete low flow chute in the structure
and regrading the area downstream of the sheet pile to shorten the structure. A fish
recovery pool will also be excavated below the structure and armoured.

The primary function of the dam will remain the same and aesthetically it will be similar,
only with a shorter downstream slope and a concrete low flow channel.

Construction is anticipated to take approximately four months.

Please contact Ben vanderHooft with Manitoba Transportation and Infrastructure for additional
information, by phone at 204-391-3621 or via email at ben.vanderHooft@gov.mb.ca
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